
From the Dean’s Pen … 
 

Dear Members and Friends of Trinity Cathedral, 
 
 

G race and Peace be with you from our risen 
Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. Amen. 

 
I cannot help but note as I look around the 
community and see with printed and reported 
media, that once the election week was over, people 
immediately gravitated to Christmas decorating and 
preparations. It was an immediate visible statement 
that people are wanting (better yet, craving!) to 
grasp and hang on to hope and joy.  

 

More than any other year that I can recall in my 
decades of life has there been such an outcry for 
something positive, something hopeful, something 
that can give us joy and renewed life. How 

coincidental that this comes at the 
threshold of Advent? This has 
always been my most favorite 
season of the Liturgical Year; but 
this year I am even more excited. 
With its themes and messages of 
hope, peace, joy and love, we are 
being overwhelmingly gifted 
beyond overflowing with our 
awareness of God’s grace and blessing. Like dry 
sponges, or dry bones as referenced by the prophet 
Ezekiel, we are soaking up all that we can to feel, and 
know, and embrace what we are privileged to grasp 
because of our relationship with Christ. It is like we 
have been freed of oppression or lifted out of 
darkness and death into the light. 

 

With Advent and Christmas, we offer opportunities 
to experience such hope, life, and renewal. We are 
tired of isolation and distancing; we simply miss each 
other and want to see and be with one another. With 
the Wednesdays of Advent we will host at 7:30 PM a 
brief devotion with time to “see one another.” We 
will use Zoom and arrange “rooms” of small groups 
to rotate around and have opportunity to simply 
“see” and visit with one another (like a coffee hour). 
 

We are posting our on-line services for Christmas and 
ask that you send an invite for family and friends to 
join us. May all that this Season can offer bless you 
richly and sustain you during these challenging times.   
 

With gratitude and great blessings, 

    Father William+ 

Trinity 

Episcopal 

Cathedral 
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From Canon Ruth  Annual Report Reminder 

Got A Phone? 
You may be sick of me continually rattling on about Zoom meetings, but I have a new idea to share, 
so please humor me. Most of you know that in these Covid times, Zoom is all the rage as we try to 
work from home, conduct church business, teach Bible classes and Sunday School, lead EYC 
(Episcopal Youth Community) meetings and grief support groups, and connect with family and 
friends. We all long for the days when we can meet in person, but for now this is what we have, 
and I must say that when ever I’m in a Zoom meeting I am grateful that we can see and talk with-
out wearing masks, knowing that each of us is in a safe place, with no physical distancing needed! 

Not everyone has a computer or the internet, of course, and that leaves many of you feeling like you are out of the 
loop when it comes to participating in this new world of Zoom. However, if you own a phone, you can get on Zoom 
meetings, no internet or computer needed. For meetings hosted by the Trinity staff, once you have decided which 
Zoom meeting you want to attend, call us at the church to get the meeting ID number and the passcode. When it is 
time for your meeting to start, you call the number for our area which is 1-669-900-9128. You will be prompted to 
put in the meeting ID number and hit #; then you will be asked to enter the participant ID number, but ignore that 
and hit # again; then the passcode number goes in, # again, and bingo, you’re in the meeting. You will not be able to 
see the other participants, nor they you, but you will be able to hear the conversation and join in. These instructions 
are for regular phones. If you have a smart phone, it’s a little different, and we can help you with that, but again, no 
computer or home internet connection is needed. 

During Advent our Wednesday evenings will be conducted on Zoom, so I hope you will give this a try, as well as con-
sidering some of our many other programs (all described somewhere else in this newsletter). We miss you and want 
to spend some time with you. As always, call if you have questions or need some encouragement. We can walk you 
through the process. 

Blessings to you all, 
Rev. Ruth+  
Canon for Parish Life 

A Stewardship message from Lynne Charlat, Junior Warden 

Together with our Campaign Co-Chairs, I humbly offer a heartfelt thank you to all our parishioners who have 
returned their pledge for the 2021 "Here I am Lord” Stewardship Campaign. As of the first of December, we 
have received pledges from 171 households in the amount of $433,321. We acknowledge we are not where we 
need to be for 2021 to fully support our staff and programming at current levels. Last year’s budget was built 
upon the gifts of 226 households representing $610,000 in pledges, as well as open plate and other non-pledge 
income.  That form of additional giving is now more limited due to our inability to gather and worship in person.  
As we embrace Advent, the season of hope, we are confident in our ability to emerge from these difficult days 
filled with love, renewed in strength, and with our hands ready to engage in and carry out Trinity’s mission and 
ministry into the future.  To do that we must be like the proverbial chain, and we need each link in our chain to 
be committed to our collective future. Your pledge in this time could not be more critical.  

Terry Cain and Lindsay Campbell, our Stewardship Campaign Co-Chairs, have worked extremely hard to present 
a wonderful stewardship campaign for us this year.  You received their literature and hopefully have watched 
the stewardship campaign videos posted on our website at www.trinityreno.org.  We have a dedicated and 
committed staff working exceeding hard to help us be the church in the world and sustain us individually and 
corporately until we are able to gather again.  We are counting on each one of us who has not yet completed 
and returned their 2021 pledge in support of our Cathedral’s mission and ministries to place their link into our 
chain to help us attain the financial support we need for 2021 to be the vibrant parish we are. 

May our spirits be filled with the hope and joy of Christ’s coming. 

about:blank
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Sanctuary Renovation 

 

 

It seems only fitting that on the cusp of Advent, a time of celebration and an-
ticipation, your vestry unanimously approved the cost and plan for the reno-
vation of our cathedral. Construction is slated to begin in early January with 
an anticipated completion date in early August. This significant milestone 
caps several months of intensive work and review.  

Our Journey: 

Your generous gifts to our Faith Like A River campaign are now giving rise to 
the first phase of improving the cathedral’s accessibility and creating a more 
welcoming sanctuary. While our initial schedule envisioned beginning con-
struction by the first of July, an unexpected factor impacted this ambitious 
plan. The initial construction bid to complete the work, as originally con-
ceived prior to the formation of the Construction Committee, was far higher 
than expected, primarily driven by a state-of- the-art, but ultimately un-
affordable, air conditioning system. In addition, the careful removal of our 
Cassavant organ for safe keeping revealed perilous metal fatigue in many of the façade pipes which are now 
being repaired. The substantial cost of removing, storing, and making needed repairs to the organ was not fully 
understood or anticipated.  

Over the past several months, members of the Cathedral’s Construction Committee, assisted by the Finance, 
Facilities, and Administration Committee, closely examined every aspect of the project design and every line of 
the bid. We worked with our architect and team at Dianda Construction, now Plenium Builders, to bring the 
scope of the project back to within our project budget while retaining the twin objectives of accessibility and 
welcome.  

We are now ready to begin anew: 

Identifying “must-have” components and prioritizing “nice-to-have” options so we can move forward within 
budget has been successfully achieved: the original proposed construction bid was more than $2.9 million. The 
Committees identified and agreed upon cost savings of approximately $968,000. Taking into account costs re-
lated to construction and architecture, the final overall renovation budget is just under $2 million. Bringing our 
beloved organ home is expected to cost at least an additional $100,000. The redesign of our cooling system 
allows the schedule for completing this phase to be compressed from more than 12 months to seven months. 
Permits have already been issued by the city, and Plenium Builders (formerly known as Dianda Construction) is 
now poised to move forward.  

While we didn’t expect to push the pause button, this intensive review of the design and costs has ensured 
good stewardship of your campaign pledges and donations entrusted to us, and this will continue throughout 
the entire project. If you have any questions or would like further information, please feel free to contact any 
of the members of either the Construction or Finance and Administration Committees: Ed Allen, Howard Ben-
nett, Terry Cain, Lindsay Campbell, Lynne Charlat, Harvey Fennell, Jim Lamb, John Lilly, David Morgan, or 
Stephanie Tall.  

I am grateful for the patience and generosity of our Trinity family as well as the commitment and tenacity of 

our two leadership committees as we have successfully worked through our challenges to bring us to this day 

of celebration in our season of anticipation of the coming of the Christ child. 

Emmanuel – God with us. 

Lynne Charlat, Junior Warden 
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Music Notes from Dr. Gordon 

Construction of the Nave ca. 1948 View from the Parish Hall roof, Nov. 2020 

 

Dear Trinity, I have been on a “deep dive” into our parish history through photos and documents. As you 

know, there are important photos lining our office hallway, and many are easily viewed on our Facebook 

page. I’m so grateful to long-time members like Debbie Zalmana and others who’ve taken time to share sto-

ries and fill in some missing pieces for me. As a new member of the Trinity family it ’s very important for me 

to put our church into proper historical context as we approach our 150th anniversary. What ’s very clear to 

me is we have a rich legacy and a strong foundation laid by the saints who’ve come before us. We must nev-

er forget that our physical building stands as a testament to their faith in God even through two major 

floods! Equally important is their trust that we will carry the torch for future generations. I ’ve also learned 

that the need for our work in Reno and beyond has never been greater. So we must be vigilant, “press to-

ward the mark of our high calling,” and not allow our current challenges to keep us from being the church.  

On Sunday, Canon Ruth mentioned the need to “suss out” the Gospel in the series of bleak readings that 

ended the church year. And, let’s face it, 2020 has also presented us with unimaginable challenges. How do 

people of faith respond? Where do we find an encouraging word to help us persevere? As your music minis-

ter, I suggest the hymns of our faith are second only to scripture as a pillar of support in times of grief, uncer-

tainty and despair. So, as we approach the first Sunday of Advent, the day of Hope, ponder these words 

carefully and let them take deep root in your heart.  

1.  How firm a foundation, ye saints of the Lord            3. When through the deep waters I call thee to go 

     is laid for your faith in God’s excellent Word!    the rivers of woe shall not thee overflow; 

     What more can be said than to you God has said,   for I will be near thee, thy troubles to bless,    

     to you who for refuge to Jesus have fled?     And sanctify to thee thy deepest distress. 

2. Fear not, I am with thee, oh, be not dismayed,             4. The soul that on Jesus still leans for repose, 

    for I am thy God, and will still give thee aid.     I will not, I will not desert to its foes;  

I’ll strengthen thee, help thee, and cause thee to stand,    that soul, though all hell should endeavor to shake  

    upheld by my righteous, omnipotent hand.        I’ll never, no never, no never forsake!  

How Firm a Foundation  
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Holiday Worship Opportunities 

Mid-Week Advent Observance 

Wednesdays, December 2, 9, 16, & 23 at 7:30 PM 

Do you miss seeing your fellow church members? This is a virtual opportunity to come together with a 
Zoom Meeting, have a brief prayer service together with the Advent “Theme of the Week” and to visit and 
converse with one another. Our themes are:  

  December 2   – Hope; 
  December 9   – Peace;  
  December 16 – Joy; 
  December 23 – Love. 
 

For those attending, we will have the opportunity after our prayer service, to be divided into virtual rooms 
that will rotate folks so that, in smaller groups, we can converse and visit. We will be able to accommodate 
up to 100 people, if needed. 

     Comfort at Christmas: A Service for Those in Bereavement 

    (A Virtual Service on the Cathedral Facebook and YouTube Page)  

Thursday, December 3, 2020 at 7:30 PM 

Not everyone experiences the holidays as a time of joy and cheer. Not only with the 
stress of the coronavirus, an economic strain, world-wide natural disasters, political 
tensions, issues of prejudice and equality, we struggle with our own experiences of 
loss of a loved one, a job, or housing. The days seem dark, rarely hopeful, and we 
struggle just to life up our heads. Perhaps we are feeling disconnected from the 
world around us, not only because of social isolation, but because we simply cannot 
connect emotionally. We are tired, drained, and seemingly sit in the shadow of 
death. This special service designed for any of you who find yourself in this precipice. 

It is one way to be able to open our eyes to the light and feel uplifted as we seek to offer our pain and wor-
ries to God, and seek healing and patience to be able to put one foot in front of the other. Join us as you 
are able for this time of meditation, music, prayer, and a sacred moment with God. Christmas is a time for 
us to bring Christ back into our hearts – welcome Him! 

Special On-line Worship Information 

At present, in dealing with the challenges of internet connectivity when you log into our worship Services – 
especially seeking to observe “live” recording - please use our Facebook platform for viewing “live.” We are 
able to record onto Facebook live, and then we upload to YouTube. The double demand for uploading is 
challenging with limited bandwidth, which frequently makes us lose connectivity while recording.  

CHRISTMAS Poinsettias and Greenery for our Decorating 
 

The beautiful Crèche, flowers, and candles are an important part of our worship during the Christ-
mas Season. Your donations help fund the flowers and greenery for Advent, Christmas, and other 
times of the year. Please include a note how to designate your donation in the bulletin. Please 
make your check payable to Trinity Cathedral with the memo notation: “Christmas Decorations”, 
and mail to the church office (PO Box 2246, Reno NV 89505) or drop it through the mail slot at the Parish office.  All 
donations received by Wednesday, December 16th will be noted in the Christmas bulletins. THANK YOU!  
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Stewardship Report Social and Ministry Groups 

A Lot of Good Men (ALOGM) 
 

Received some very sage ad-
vice recently about making 
sure our ALOGM community 
is keeping informed. Since 
the pandemic occurred in 

March the ALOGM activity has dwindled to near 
zero. I say near zero because there are pockets of 
3-4 men who see each other on their own and 
others who call each other. 

I encourage calling and keeping in touch if that 
suits your comfort level. 

We would love to start getting together but it is 
not prudent, especially based on the recent Covid
-19 statistics. 

We hope that a vaccine arrives soon so we can 
get on with our lives. 

But in the meantime, stay safe and keep healthy. 
Please reach out to each other. 

If you have information that you feel the commu-
nity should be made aware of, please pass it on 
to me and I will broadcast it for you. 

Thank you 

Stewardship Pledges Update 
 

Thanks to those who have returned their 2021 pledges for the "Here I am Lord” steward-
ship campaign before the requested deadline! As of the first of December, we have re-
ceived 152 pledges totaling more than $403,200 unfortunately, this is short of our 2021 
goal of $780,000. However, it is not too late, and we hope that additional pledges will be 
made before the vestry needs to adopt a 2021 budget. For comparison, last year we re-
ceived a total of 226 pledges. If parishioners who pledged last year but not yet this year made similar pledg-
es in the coming days, we would approach our goal. If additional parishioners pledged, we could exceed it!  

Stewardship information and pledge forms, as well as the new series of informational videos is posted on 
the website at www.trinityreno.org. Episodes feature Trinity parishioners discussing just a small sample of 
our compassionate service, healing, and outreach ministries. Stewardship pledges support these activities 
and so much more. 

If you have not yet pledged, please consider doing so. You can submit your pledge by returning the pledge 
form mailed to you earlier; by pledging on-line at www.trinityreno.org; or by sending an email with your 
pledge information to finance@trinityreno.org 

For further information on the stewardship campaign, please contact any member of the vestry or the stew-
ardship co-chairs, Terry Cain and Lindsay Campbell. 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO BE A PART OF THE 
CIRCLE OF FRIENDS?  

Circle of Friends is a group of about ten people 
who commit to daily check-in 
phone calls with each other. This is 
how it works: You are given one 
name to call. You call this person, 
usually in the morning, but anytime 
is okay, to check in on them--how 

they are, what’s going on for the day, etc. If for 
some reason you can’t reach your person, there’s 
a system in place to do a further check. In turn, 
you also receive a phone call from someone who 
checks in with you. Every so often, the leader of 
the group switches the names around, so you 
have a “new” person to call and you have a “new” 
person checking in with you.  

If you would like to join this group, contact the 
leader, Dorothy Walrath, 775-829-0568 or 
walrath1@aol.com.  

Baby Bundles—is a fun and joyous min-

istry serving underprivileged newborn. We 
want to thank Helen Paganucci and Allison Rec-
ords for their generous contributions!  

http://www.trinityreno.org
http://www.trinityreno.org
mailto:finance@trinityreno.org


 

Page 7  

 

December 2020 Trini ty  Times  

Social and Ministry Groups Online Christmas Worship Annual Reports 

Giving Thanks 

From The Daughters of the King  

By Carolyn Hoffman 
 

December 2020 
 

The St. Hildegard Chapter of the Order of the Daughters 
of the King continues to meet with Zoom during this time 
of social distancing. We always pray for each other, for 
our parish, and for our clergy. 

 

        Sunday, December 6th, 12:30 PM—2:00 PM 

The Divinely Fine Women 
 

In December we are gathering on Zoom on December 
5th at noon.  
 

Please email Liz if you’d like to be included in the get-
together or to be placed on our email list: 
eboog.mcqlancers@gmail.com. This is, 
unfortunately, going to be our only 
gathering in December. 

Stay safe everyone.  

  Annual Meeting Reports 
Do you have an Annual Report to write? 

Have you sent in your Annual Report for the year 2020 for your particular ministry pro-
gram? If not, please forward your report to Father William (frwilliam@trinityreno.org) 
as soon as possible. He is currently formatting the Annual Reports for distribution at the 
beginning of January 2021, in time for our January Annual Meeting. 

Our online Worship Offerings for the Christmas Season 
Services are posted through our Cathedral website: www.trinityreno.org  

Christmas Eve, Thursday, December 24 at 7:30 PM.  

Service of Word and Sacrament with special music, carol singing, blessing of the Creche 
and Baby Jesus, incense, the nativity reading, children’s story, and candle lighting with 
“Silent Night.” 

 

Christmas Day, Friday, December 25 at 10:30 AM 

Service of Word and Sacrament with the reading of the Prologue of John and carol singing.  
 

Christmas I, Sunday, December 27 at 11:00 AM 

Traditional Lessons and Carols with Eucharist and special music.  
 

New Year’s Day (Holy Name of Jesus), Friday, January 1 at 10:30 AM 

 Service of the Word with special music. 
 

Christmas II, Sunday, January 3 at 11:00 AM 

 Service of Word and Sacrament with Carol Singing. 
 

Epiphany of Our Lord, Thursday, January 7, at 12:10 PM 

 Service of the Word commemorating the Visitation of the Magi.  

SACK LUNCH PROGRAM THANK YOU     From Barbara Small 

Trinity's Sack Lunch Program requested that Trader Joe's donate 50 bananas for every Wednes-
day. Not only did the store agree immediately, but they now give us a whole crate which at pre-
sent is enough for Wednesday, Friday, and sometimes  even the following Monday. Next time 
you're in the store, please take a moment to thank them with all your heart. 

mailto:frwilliam@trinityreno.org
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Kid’s Corner Angel Tree Project St. Paul’s Food Pantry 

……A Message from the Kid’s Corner……. 

Kids Corner…. 

The first part of the Sunday school year has been a learning experience for all of us. We have learned to ad-

just and come together to continue bringing the gospel to our children. We now enter the Advent and 

Christmas season with its themes of hope, love, joy, and peace. Maya Angelou states:  

  “look heavenward and speak the word aloud. 
  Peace. We look at our world and speak the word aloud. 
  Peace. We look at each other, then into ourselves, 
  And we say without shyness or hesitation: 
   Peace, my Brother. 
    Peace, my Sister, 
      Peace, My Soul.” 

I deeply appreciate our students, parents, teachers, and mentors who help to make Sunday School and 
Youth programs meaningful for all.   

Here’s a recap of the Godly Play Stories we studied this Fall and the ideas we explored: 

From the story of Noah’s Ark: Noah was told by God to build an ark and God gave him instructions to 
follow. Explore what you might have thought if God asked you to build a boat.  

From the story of Abraham and Sarah: This was a story about God keeping promises. Have you ever 
made a promise to a friend or to your parents? How did you feel?  

From the story of Samuel: Eli taught Samuel about God. Who helps to teach you about God?  
From the story of King David: Remember that God is with you just as God was with the people we have 

explored so far this year. 

St. Paul’s Food Pantry 
As a reminder; in place of Food Drop Offs, we are suggesting making a much needed mone-
tary donation through the mail to Trinity Cathedral, P.O. Box 2246, Reno, NV 89505( Make 
your check to “St. Paul’s Food Pantry”)  or drop the donation in the mail slot at the Parish 
office. This will be our practice for probably the next two months as we monitor the changing 
public health situation.  

Angel Tree Project 

The members of the Order of the Daughters of the King are pleased to report that in spite of the need to 
protect everyone from exposure to the COVID 19 virus, with the support of the clergy and the vestry, we 
were able to devise an all-email method of communication with our parishioners. We had a total of 114 

Angels to be adopted at Stead Elementary School, each representing a needy child. 73 
were adopted by parishioners who bought gifts for them and delivered those to Trinity. 
Many other parishioners donated money to be used to shop for the remaining children, 
and that also was accomplished. Thank you, Internet!  

We thank Father William and Molly so much for being our back up when one of us was 
not physically present at the church. Trinity is fortunate to have such a dedicated team! 

Thank you to everyone for stepping up to help us to make this a blessed Christmas for the less fortunate.  

The members of the Order of the Daughters of the King 
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Vestry Report Financial Report 

Thank you for your on-going  
financial support! 

                     October                                Year to Date 

 Actual Budget Actual Budget 

Income $50,091 $53,083 $535,722 $550,083 

Expenses $63,102 $64,470 $581,601 $595,579 

Net $(13,011) $(11,387) $ ( 45,879) $( 45,496) 

     

Vestry Summary, November 23, 2020   

The meeting was conducted by video conference and 

opened with prayer at 6:15 p.m. followed by reading of the 

Cathedral Mission Statement and individual blessings. The 

agenda (with adjustments), minutes of the October 19, 

2020 Vestry meeting, and October Financial Report were approved or accepted. 

Treasurer report: David Morgan reported the “bottom line” is approximately where it was expected to be. 

Revenue is down but expenses also are down which keeps the budget on target. He also reported the capi-

tal campaign accounts are healthy. Terry Cain provided an update on the Stewardship 2020 Pledge Cam-

paign. As of November 15, there were 141 pledges received totaling approximately $377,901, including 24 

pledges from individuals who had not previously pledged. Finance, Facilities, and Administration Com-

mittee Report: Lynne Charlat, Junior Warden, reviewed possible increases in the insurance coverage for 

crime coverage. She reported the Budget Committee will meet on December 8 to prepare draft of a pro-

posed budget. On recommendation of the committee, the Vestry approved awarding the contract to Pleni-

um Builders for the Cathedral renovation project at a Guaranteed Maximum Price of $1,945,990. Renova-

tion work is anticipated to begin in early January. Jim Lamb, Senior Warden, reported on the progress of de-

velopment of a revised Employee Handbook. The Vestry approved policies related to holidays, vacation, and 

sick leave. Lynne Charlat provided a brief update on the website improvements. Ministry Reports: Father 

William reported the Cathedral stopped food drop-offs for St. Paul’s Food Pantry Due to the increase in 

COVID-19 numbers. Monetary donations are encouraged. He reported the Daughters of the King received 

all the donated, wrapped gifts for the Angel Tree Project. These gifts will be delivered to Stead Elementary 

school for distribution. Dean’s Report: Father William reported on several activities including developing a 

midweek Advent program, dates for prerecording several holiday services, developing the 2021 calendar, 

postponement of the General Convention, a joint Mission District “Lessons and Carol’s” posting, Cathedral 

receipt of historic status, and distribution of discretionary funds. Canon for Parish Life: Rev. Ruth reported 

on reaching out to those impacted by the Pinehaven Fire. She also commented on various groups meeting 

for Bible study and grief. EYC and JYC had eight participants at the last Sunday gathering.  Vestry: Father Wil-

liam commended Vestry members for continuing to contact parishioners. Kait Flocchini reported the Nomi-

nating Committee will present a proposed slate at the December Vestry meeting. Administration: Conven-

tion Delegates reported on the recent meeting to approve a budget for the diocese for 

2021. Old Business: Margaret Zuccarini reported on the draft reopening plan devel-

oped in cooperation with the Mission District. The meeting adjourned at 9:32 PM. The 

next meeting is December 21, 2020 at 6 PM. 
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December 2020 Trinity Calendar  

 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

1 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 

-1:00 PM Pilgrim Visits 
(by appointment) 
-4:00PM Adult Forum* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 
 

2 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch  
-7:30 PM  HOPE 
Midweek Advent 
Prayer/Meditation 
Service with break 

out visits* 

3 
-10:00 AM Pilgrim 
Visits (by appointm-

ent) 
-12:10 PM Taizé Heal-
ing Service** 
--1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William** 
-7:30 PM Contempla-
tive Service** 

4 
-9:00 AM Ecumenical 
Bible Study* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch  
-11:00 AM Bible 101* 

5 
 

6 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 

-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM  Sunday 
School * 
-11:00 AM  Eucha-
rist** 
-12:30 PM EYC/JYC* 
-12:30 PM –2:00 PM 

DOK* 

7 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch  
 

8 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 

-1:00 PM Pilgrim  Visits 
(by appointment) 
-4:00 PM Adult  
Forum* 
-6:30 PM Grief Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

9 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer** 

-9:30 AM  Sack Lunch  
-7:30 PM  PEACE 
Midweek Advent 
Prayer/Meditation 
Service with break 

out visits* 

10 
-10:00 AM Pilgrim 
Visits (by appoint-

ment) 
-12:10 PM Taizé Heal-
ing Service** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William** 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

11 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch  

12 
 

13 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 

-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM  Sunday 
School * 
-11:00 AM  Eucha-
rist** 
-12:30 PM EYC/JYC* 
 

14 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch  
 

15 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 

-1:00 PM Pilgrim Visits 
(by appointment) 
-2:00 PM FFA* 
-4:00PM Adult Forum* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

16 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch  
-7:30 PM  JOY  Mid-
week Advent 
Prayer/Meditation 
Service with break 
out visits* 

17 
-10:00 AM Pilgrim 
Visits (by appoint-

ment) 
-12:10 PM Taizé Heal-
ing Service** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William** 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

18 
-9:00 AM Ecumenical 
Bible Study* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch  
-11:00 AM Bible 101 

19 
 
 

20 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 

-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM  Sunday 
School * 
-11:00 AM  Eucha-
rist** 
-12:30 PM EYC/JYC* 
 

21 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch  
-6:00PM Vestry* 

22 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 

-1:00 PM Pilgrim Visits 
(by appointment) 
-4:00PM Adult Forum* 
-6:30 PM Grief Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

23 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch  
-7:30 PM  LOVE  
Midweek Advent 
Prayer/Meditation 
Service with break 

out visits* 

24 
Office Closes at  Noon 
-7:30 PM Christmas 

Eve Service** 
 

25  CHRISTMAS  
      Office Closed   
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch  
-10:30 AM Christmas 
Day Service** 
 

26 
 

27  
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 

-11:00 AM  Eucharist                                                                                   
** 
(No Adult Form) 
(No Sunday School 
and EYC/JYC) 

28 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch  

29 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 

-1:00 PM Pilgrim Visits 
(by appointment) 
-4:00PM Adult Forum* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

30 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer** 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch  

31 NEW YEARS EVE 
-10:00 AM Pilgrim 
Visits (by appoint-
ment) 
-12:10 PM Taizé Heal-
ing Service** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 

Q&A w/Fr. William** 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 
 

 

                      
    * Designates Zoom Meeting 
   **Designates Facebook and YouTube 

 ***Designates Facebook   
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December 2020 Trini ty  Times  

We celebrate all birthdays, anniversaries, and other important dates on the last 
Sunday of the Month during worship with a special blessing. 

Elaine Bates 
Greg Bortolin 
Margaret Brown 
Faith Burnette 
Cole Butler 
Alexandra Clifford 
Howard Craig-Aakervik 
Cort de Peyster 
Paul Diflo 
Mike Dillon 
Therese Duggan 
Cindy Dyer 
Elaine Egbert 
Samantha Eigenman 
William Feltner 
Patrick Flocchini 
 

Richard Frainier 
Colin Furr 
Declan Furr 
Deb Ganchan 
Richard Ganchan 
Grace Gordon 
R.D. Gutual 
Emilee Hart 
Larry Hicks 
Catherine High 
Kenneth Hines 
Kim Jones 
Kimberly Jones 
Larry Kirk 
Craig Klose 
John Kottinger 
 

Abi Lardner 
Zach LeMay 
Stephanie Lerude 
Claudia Lester 
Dotty Lienau 
Natalie Michaelson 
Patricia Mills 
Maeghan Moore 
Linda Newman 
Carolyn Ney 
Joseph Nishikida 
Nancy Otterson 
Patsy Pumphrey 
Noelle Redmon 
Jody Robinson 
Julius Rogina 
 

Nicholas Ruggieri 
Victoria Sauer-Lamb 
Donna Schroedl 
Sunil Skaria 
Darren Soi 
Kieran Soi 
Richard Spagnola 
Linda Stetzell 
Tina Vail 
Jeanne Walpole 
John Wark 
Mac Wieland 
Jennifer Wilhelm 
John Winnett 
Doug Wolfe 
Luke Wolfe 
Jan Wyborny 

Contact your Vestry: 
 

We want to hear from you! 
 Vestry member contact  

information can be found in the 
Trinity Directory 

 
 

Vestry:  Senior Warden:         Jim Lamb  
Junior Warden:         Lynne Charlat 
Secretary:          Terry Cain 
Legal Advisor & Clerk:    Kait Flocchini 

 

At large: Jeannie Arps, Howard Bennett,  
 Lindsay Campbell, Cleta Dillard,  
 Eloy Ituarte, John Lilley,  
 Gretchen Wolfe, and Margaret Zuccarini 
 

Treasurer: David Morgan 
Assistant Treasurer: Lindsay Campbell  

Ministers: All the People of Trinity 
 
Bishop of Nevada:   The Rt. Rev. Jim Waggoner, 
 Assisting Bishop
 www.EpiscopalNevada.org  
 

Cathedral Dean: The Very Rev. Dr. William Stomski 
 E-Mail: frwilliam@trinityreno.org 
 

Canon for Parish Life: The Rev. Ruth Hanusa, 
 E-Mail: revruth@trinityreno.org 
 

Director of Music and Organist: Dr. Gary Gordon 
 E-Mail: music@trinityreno.org 
 

Christian Education Director & EYC Leader: 
 Judy Landis, M.Div. 
 E-Mail:  education@trinityreno.org 
  

Cathedral Administrator: Molly Vatinel 
 E-Mail: info@trinityreno.org 
 

Assisting Priests: 
 The Revs. Julius Rogina and John Shoaf 
 

Sexton: Carmen Lopez 

Paul & Pamela Bildsoe 

William & Jill Dennison 

Michael & Mary Gainey 

 

Deo & Ruby Gutual 

Michael & Linda Nicks 

Doug & Katherine Stewart 


